
 
 

 
 

 

 

   
 

Ahmed Issa 

Minister for Tourism & Antiquities 

2 El-Malek El-Fadl,  

Abu Al Feda, Zamalek,  

Cairo Governorate 4271011,  

Egypt 

 

21st February 2025 

 

Dear Minister Issa 

SCAN PYRAMIDS MISSION 

I travelled to your office, from the United Kingdom, on Thursday 20th October 2022 when you 

assured me that the delays caused by your people in the Supreme Council of Antiquities would 

be dealt with and that the scanning of the subterranean chamber of the Great Pyramid would 

proceed with haste. Dr Waziri said my work was “important”, science director Mohamed el 

Seaidy said “it was a scientific revolution for the benefit of all humanity” and Secretary General 

Ashraf Mohie said he would proceed with the scanning immediately and that “everything was 

good” with him. 

 

The continued delays by the “Scan Pyramids Mission" to scan the Southern Wall/Southern 

Passage, with muon radiation, in the Subterranean Chamber thus revealing the Tomb of Khufu 

and the Ark of the Covenant has forced me to take this matter to President Sisi and because of 

this, I am to take responsibility for entire project in Giza; when I return to Egypt. I will pause any 

action with the international court if our agreement is fulfilled upon receipt of this letter. This 

project now represents ten years of research and five years of bureaucratic delays. 

 

Even so, I still insist that I remain anonymous and that my research data and the discovery be 

presented to Egypt for free. Were we not in agreement when I said that ‘this discovery would 

bring millions of new tourists on religious pilgrimages’ ? And just in time for the opening of the 

Grand Egyptian Museum too! 



 

 
 

 

 

   
 

 

You now have a choice: You can be the man who delivers the solution to Egypt’s tourism and 

foreign currency crisis, or face the ignominy of inaction in the face of such a great opportunity 

for your country and its people. I came to you in good faith, you must now proceed similarly. 

 

My book is in the final stages and documents this extraordinary journey of discovery. I offered 

my scientific research data free of charge in exchange for one thing – the scanning of the 

subterranean chamber as indicated. If positive action is taken by the time the book is launched, 

then we all win. If not, this letter will be presented to President Sisi and my counterpart in the 

International Court. 

 

Let us not be glum amid such goods news! Instead, let us embrace this wonderful opportunity for 

Egypt to transform its fortunes and the social, religious and political dynamic in the Middle East. 

 

I have every confidence that you can resolve our mutual problem. Remove the people standing in 

my way and remove the block in the Southern Passage, without delay! 

 

Yours in hopeful anticipation, and a friend of Egypt. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Warner 

GARP – Project Director 

www.garp.space 

Special Advisor to the Supreme Council of Antiquities & Scan Pyramids Mission 


